

TRENTHAM RUNNING CLUB COMMITTEE MINUTES

AUGUST 2016

Date | time 15/08/2016 8:05 PM |

In Attendance

Lionel Jones, Dan Jordan, Kaye Morrissey, Ryan Procter, Deb Thomas

Apologies

Joel Harrison, Richard O’Keeffe, Craig Taylor

Actions from last meeting

- DJ attended Rugby Club Committee meeting on 15/08/2016. Issues raised:
 - Car park lighting. Rugby club will adjust the light position to highlight more of the driveway.
 - Key cabinet for team prize trophies. Key handed over and with DT.
 - Cleaning. Toilets and showers to be cleaned more thoroughly.
 - Events. The Rugby club are holding summer events and will announce dates to Running Club. JH to communicate to members once dates are known, and to remind members that they can hire the Rugby Club for social events free of charge.
- RP can offer First Aid training to members instead of Heartstop Course. RP to organise.

Treasurer’s report

- DJ provided updates on senior and junior accounts.
- KM and LJ to chase Phil Howard at BookIt Zone for unpaid monies from T10K and membership subs.
- RP to chase Council for money outstanding for junior account.
- Thank you gifts purchased and presented to Alison Bradeley for her service to the Committee.
- BBQ night donation made to Chelsea Burley Trust. Loss was made to the club with reduced number of attendees.
- DJ to produce statistics from T10K at September meeting.

Membership

- LJ confirmed registered members as senior 144 and juniors 23 (age 11+) and 14 (age under 11), to date.

Trentham Triple

- T10K. KM reported the race went very well and the shoe bags were very popular. There were around 210 pre entries with 189 finishers on the day. Ken Rushton sent a feedback report with one issue for next year regarding parked cars on the course. KM noted. 2017 date provisionally booked as 17/07/2017, although will need to liaise with school and farmer regarding use of car park as some dispute. KM to produce race account information for September meeting.
- DC5K. RP confirmed course will remain as 2015 and will ensure the route from the canal via Cow Lane is safe and accessible in respect of current construction work being carried out on the field. Marshals, time keepers, race

numbers and bottles/shoe bags organised. Dan Maddock is lead marshal. RP to collect junior tent from Dan Maddock for the evening, or the senior tent from DJ.

Accidents

- None reported in August 2016 so far.

Ladies club vests

- DT to request feedback from ladies with any issues with sizes. Will report at September meeting. In the meantime KM will look into racer back vests.

AOB

- LJ purchased “pointy sticks” for use on club races.
- Club vests will be now charged at cost price £15.
- CT raised several issues.
 - Club website. DJ to discuss with Ken Pearson for the website to be deputized with fellow members Dan Maddock, Shaun Weston and Graham Sheridan. Website to be redesigned and updated weekly by the team with information, race results and club news, etc.
 - New members introduced on the website. To be considered with the website team if this can be the responsibility of one person.
 - Approaching unattached runners. KM will draft a standard letter which can be passed to unattached runners to introduce and encourage them to attend and join TRC. KM to bring to September meeting.
 - Announcing team races. Committee agreed this forms part of the Team Captain role and therefore will remain the responsibility of Team Captains.

Date of Next Meeting

[Tuesday 6th September 2016 | **8:15 PM**], [Trentham Rugby Club Meeting Room]